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ELY MUNICIPAL UTILITIES BOARD
REGULAR MEETING

March 10, 2022 8:00 a.m. — Ely Volunteer Fire Hall — 499 Mill Street — Ely, Nevada

Vice Chairman Dale Derbidge called the regular meeting of the Municipal Utilities Board to
order at 8:00 a.m., led in the Pledge of Allegiance and asked for Roll Call.

Members present:
Vice Chairman Dale Derbidge
Member Greg Rivero
Member Sherrie Marquez
Members absent:
Chairman John O’Flaherty
Member Ken Ross

City Officials and staff present:
Councilman Kurt Carson
City Clerk Jennifer Lee
City Treasurer/HR Director Janette Trask
City Engineer BJ Almberg
City Attorney Leo Cahoon
City Public Works Supervisor Mike Cracraft
City Administrative Assistant Patti Cobb

Also, in attendance: Members of the public in attendance at the Ely Volunteer Fire Hall signed
in (appears below):
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2. PUBLIC COMMENT

George Chachas stated on your agenda item C-2 you are to consider the possible approval of
provisions to provide the County Golf Course with water. They need to pay the same rate as
others do now. Your auditors have always stated the City needs to charge all entities for the use
of water the same rate that has been established for their particular class of operation. The city
and county governments are required to know the true costs of operating their different
functions. I want to remind you the County Commission gave free golf to their friends and
family; had they collected proper fees from everyone, they would have enough money to pay for
their water bill. T have asked in the past and am asking again, did the Golf Course get caught up
with their previous bill? If not, then this item needs to be tabled and turned down. Federal law
prohibits discrimination in any federally funded or assisted public utility. I want to remind you
the so-called negotiating team from the County is the same team that bent the City over and
strangled them with a burdensome police contract. They then refused to negotiate a fire
assistance contract, which would have given the City some relief from the police contract. The
County just recently found money to hire a $135,000.00 a year county manager, which they
didn’t need, and another $100,000.00 for an early buy out for Elizabeth Frances in retirement;
that doesn’t include the twenty-five percent raise she got last year. For them to cry poverty is
baloney. I remind you golf is a luxury and not a necessity; those that want to play need to pay.
Nothing has been done to relocate the sewer connection on my family’s lots on Great Basin
Boulevard; two sewer connections on the lower lot and no connections on the upper. I want
equal protection under the law. At 745 Great Basin I have not been reimbursed for the damage
and repair that was done to the water shut off when Q & D was doing their work; I want the
same consideration as others. Also on the lower lots, the meter pits have not been put in and
others got meter pits. The NDOT project put up a barbed wire fence around the creek in Central
Ely and barbed wire is not allowed in the City limits per City Code.

3. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE ACTION OF THE UTILITY BOARD.

A. CONSENT AGENDA

MOTION: Move to approve the Consent Agenda item 3A-1 Minutes.

The consent of the February 10, 2022 meeting minutes was moved forward to the next Utilities
Board meeting due to only two members being present that were at the last meeting.

1. Discussion/For Possible Action —Minutes.
e February 10, 2022

B. OLD BUSINESS

1. Board Members — Robinson Nevada Mining Company (RNMC) representative —
Discussion only — Update to the Utility Board on the Robinson Nevada Development,
Ruth Pit Development and water mitigation efforts within the City of Ely.

RNMCEnvironmental Manager Frederick Partey, stated we continue to mine in the Ruth
pit and as part of that we need to continue to dewater. We are dewatering about 10,873
GPM and out of that about 4,029 gallons are going to Gleason Creek. 0 GPM is coming
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from RW-7P, which we will talk further about today, and the rest goes to the mill for ore
processing.

C. NEW BUSINESS

1. Councilman Carson — Robinson Nevada Mining Company (RNMC) representative —
Discussion only — Review of RW-7P parts-on-hand list, including where said parts are
stored and the RW-7P RNMC chain of command contact list; and proposed timeline to
develop RW-7P Emergency Response Plan, in coordination with City Public Works
Supervisor Mike Cracraft.

Councilman Carson stated we agreed to this sometime ago and I think it fell through the
cracks. I think it is imperative to have an emergency response plan for the wells in the
City so we know who to contact, what parts are available, and where they are.

Environmental Manager Frederick Partey stated Jennifer requested that I or someone
from Robinson Mine be here in person today to respond to some of the questions the
Municipal Utility Board may have. I was available today, but I do travel a lot and am not
usually available to come to this meeting.

Environmental Manager Frederick Partey presented the following and stated I got a call
on January 22, 2022 from the City Water Department; usually Carl is who I talk to. We
always have a critical spare pump and motor for RW-7P on hand.

€2 KGHM

RW-7P Issues and Resolution

March 9, 2022

Frederick Partey,

Senior Manager, Environmental Resources
North American Operation
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RW-7P Pump and Motor Failure Outline

Overview of what happened

Review of RW-7P parts-on-hand list

Where parts are stored

RW-7P RNMC chain of command contact list

PwNp

Rob levada Mining Company oKGHM

RW-7P Pump and Motor Failure

On January 23, RW-7P experienced a catastrophic failure of the primary motor
associated with potable water supply well RW-7P (W08).

The failure was determined to be caused by a downhole ground fault (an
inadvertent contact between an energized conductor and equipment
frame) rendering the motor inoperable.

Upon this discovery, RNMC collected the on-site critical spare pump and motor
and had them installed at the water supply well on February 4, 2022.

Immediately following completion of the install, a failure of the critical spare
pump was observed.

The critical spare pump assembly has subsequently been sent back to the

manufacturer where the cause for the failure is currently being investigated.

pany C KGHM
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RW-7P Pump and Motor Failure Continued

A second attempt to bring water supply well W08 back into operation was made
on February 17, 2022 utilizing the critical spare motor paired with the old
(initial) pump.

This combination also proved to be unsuccessful as flow from the well could not
be achieved.

Due to the excess time constraints associated with sending these components
back to the manufacturer to determine the cause of failure (>16 weeks).

RNMC contacted our pump vendor (Jim Rosser)- immediately

Jim came up with two options (March 3 ) for RW-7P as follows: Neither option includes
startup services and utilizes the existing column pipe and power cable.

Robinson Nevada Mining Company o KCH M

RW-7P Pump and Motor Failure Continued

Old Pump and Old Motor

Old-metor—  ground fault-

Spare Pump and Motor - Available Installed

Spare-pump-failed—Reason for fallure- under investigation

Spare motor and Old pump- No flow- reason for no flow is mechanical and electrical
problem

Robinson Nevada Mining Company a KGHM
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Environmental Manager Fredrick Partey stated the reason for the wait is you have to soak
the pump for a potable water system to make sure nothing is going to come out of it for a
long period of time. If the application for option 2 is approved it could be available in as
little as six weeks. At the point of filling out the application for option 2 we contacted
B.J. to work with the local utilities. We filled out the form and wrote a letter of
explanation of what has taken place and the reason it is critical for us not to wait the
sixteen to eighteen weeks. In April and May people will start watering their lawns and
we will need more water than we are using now and this pump and motor need to be
expedited. If this application is not approved, we will need to know right away so we can
figure out what our next steps are going to be.

RW-7P Pump and Motor Options

Option 1 NSF Certified Integrity Pump/Hitachi Sun Star Motor

This option is a 6 Stage submersible turbine capable of 1500 GPM @ 800’ TOH pump with a
450 HP Motor. The complete package is provided by Integrity Pump. Estimated lead time is
16-18 weeks. This would include a pump crossover with shroud donut hanger and 16”
shroud

Option 2 Schiumberger System
This is a 4 Stage N1400 Pump with a 400 HP 2411V volt motor capable of 1500 GPM at
~800° TDH. Motor and Protector are filled with food grade oil. Estimated lead time is ~6

weeks. It is my understanding that the equipment complies with NSF per the attached letter
and they are currently undergoing application with hopes of approval within the next year.

Navada Mining 2 KGHM

RW-7P Pump and Motor -BSDW

RNMC contacted BSDW supervisor on March 3 to find out if option 2 couid be permitted by
the BSDW.

B8SDW responded on March 4 as follows -there is a regulation in NAC 445A that allows a
water system to submit a request to use non-certified NSF 61 products.

A copy of the regulations were sent to RNMC, and was instructed to work with the public
water system to submit an Application for Approval of a Water Project, with two hard
copies of all documents, an electronic version, and a $300 review fee.

The application package is completed and should be submitted by end of the week.

o S KGHM
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Councilman Carson asked with 6-P permanently down and 7-P being our main well for
town, is the Mine kicking around the idea of drilling another well? I know that has been
talked about in the past.

RNMC Environmental Manager Frederick Partey stated Jennifer wrote a letter to
Amanda in regards to getting the Golf Course well up and running so it can get off of the
City water; I will let Amanda respond when she returns.

City Clerk Lee stated for clarification that letter referred to the Golf Course irrigation
well for irrigation purposes for the Course, not a culinary well.

Member Derbidge asked if you go with option 2, will you have two of those so you have
a backup if that one goes down or will you go back to the first one.

RNMC Environmental Manager Frederick Partey stated we will go back to the first one.
Option 2 is just an interim measure so we have water from 7-P and then we will order
two spares which will be the option 1, because option 1 is what we need to have at all
times. Option 2 is just to mitigate the situation we have right now.

Councilman Carson stated with that being said, would it make sense to order the certified
pump right now since we know we are going to use that?

RNMC Environmental Manager Frederick Partey stated yes. We are ordering that right
now. We always keep a spare motor and pump and reviewed the slide below of RW-7P
Parts-on-Hand List and where they are stored.

RW-7P Parts-on-Hand List - Where They Are
Stored

Critical Spare motor (currently downhole) — 450 HP Sun Star SSEl Type D Submersible
Motor

Critical Spare pump (currently in SLC being evaluated for failure) — Gould’s pump
model 11CLC 3-Stage bowl assembly turbine

Critical Spare cable (currently pushed downhole) - #25kV flat jacketed submersible
cable

The pump that had been in operation since September 2020 until the motor failure on
January 23, 2022 was a Gould’s pump model 11CLC 4-stage bowl assembly turbine.

The failed motor was also a 450 HP Sun Star motor. The 4-stage pump was pushed
back in after the catastrophic failure of the critical spare pump.

The old failed motor from the January 23 is being stored at the upper warehouse
laydown. The original cable is spooled at the same location.

All of the RW-7P critical spare parts are stored in a warehouse laydown yard.

ST © KGHM
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RNMC Environmental manager Frederick Partey stated there are tiny things we bring in
so what I am talking about is the major critical parts and if they don’t function, we don’t
have water coming out of the well. If Carl calls me and says 7-P is down and somebody
needs to come and check most of the time their problem is resolved; what happened on
January 10, 2022 is rather unfortunate. The last question Jennifer asked me to address is
the RW-7P Chain of Command Contact List. I am the main contact between the Mine,
City, and County and that is not going to change. Anytime the wells go down Carl will
call me, and once he calls me, I am able to get an electrician to come in and diagnose
what could be wrong. Sometimes we are able to restart it and then there are times like we
had in January that we do have catastrophic failure. I will remain the point of contact
between the City and the Mine. If there are any issues or anything that needs to be done,
I will be the point of contact and that is how we have operated. I wish Carl was here to
say if there was a time he tried to call and couldn’t get a hold of me and been in a
position where he feels he is not getting response to his questions; I would have been
happy to answer. I have been very responsive and working with Carl very well on 7-P
and any other things that need to be done. Even with the wells in town, most of the time
when things happen Carl will call me, or I will get a call from Basin Engineering when
there are problems. We work on them and usually resolve them.

RW-7P Chain of Command Contact List- RNMC

RNMC Contact List:

Frederick Partey- 15t Point of Contact
Senior Manager, Environmental Resources
T +1 775 289 7040

C +1 775 293 5261

frederick.partey@us.kghm.com

Rt S & KGHM

Councilman Carson stated you have been very responsive to the City, but you did say you
are traveling a lot so if there is another contact person we could have that would be
greatly appreciated.

RNMC Environmental Manager Frederick Partey stated I will talk to Amanda about it,
but like I said I travel but have my cell phone and that is how I respond. We will try to
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get somebody, but the issue is, because of my background and knowledge of what we
have done in the last seven to eight years it’s really important that I keep in touch with
everything that is going on. If I am not available or unable to respond we will make sure
there is someone to replace me. Right now, I want to keep it that way because of my
background, knowledge, and my relationship with Basin Engineering.

City Engineer Almberg stated you talked about the temporary pump and the two certified
pumps. Is it the intention the temporary pump will be pulled in sixteen weeks when the
new pumps show up?

RNMC Environmental Manager Frederick Partey stated yes, both will be pulled. If you
remember, we took the old pump that was in, there when everything broke and then when
we put the new critical replacement in it was the motor that failed. Now we have an old
one and a new one in combination, so we want to make sure we have everything brand
new.

City Engineer Almberg stated I understand exactly where we are with everything that
went on. The question is you have said the non-certified pump that is a water quality
pump, but is just not certified, is the temporary one that will go in. Then you were going
to order two NSF-61 certified pumps and motors later in the summer when the temporary
one shows up in six weeks that will go down the hole and in fourteen to sixteen weeks
when the certified one shows up, you are going to pull the old one out and put the new
one in?

RNMC Environmental Manager Frederick Partey stated yes. We will pull it out and put
the new one in because that is the right thing to do. We want to make sure we have NSF-
75. We are asking for this exemption because of the circumstances, but once we get the
NSF-75 we will pull it and replace it.

. Board Members — City Engineer Almberg — Discussion/For Possible Action —
Recommendation for approval of the following terms through October 31, 2023 for
provision of water services to the White Pine County Golf Course, to include, modify or
exclude the following: 1. Water usage period begins April 1% through October 31%; 2.
Ruth rate applied per monthly allotment amounts outline in Monthly Allotment chart for
an annual total of 62 million gallons, with monthly allotments not carrying over; 3. Water
used over monthly allotment billed at current City of Ely water rates; City Engineer will
monitor City’s water tank levels and notify White Pine County Public Works Director if
Golf Course watering needs to be temporarily reduced; and two year agreement
contingent on White Pine County’s commencement of drilling irrigation well at the Golf
Course.

City Engineer Almberg stated this sheet is what we put together when discussing these
water rates with the County. When the County requested we come back to the table to
talk about this, one of the things they requested was seventy million gallons. The gallons
that are on this sheet are based on last year’s water usage and we came back to a
consensus of sixty-two million instead of the seventy they originally requested. This is
based on what we call real numbers and not just calling up Golf Courses and asking,
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“how much water did you use.” The committee felt comfortable with that number as we
had meter readings every day last year and what we took into account to get to the sixty-
two million is in April and May last year, the County in a sense was trying to bank their
water because it was allowed to carry over. There was a fear they were going to run out
of water at the end of the year and have high water bills, so they were trying to be
conservative but it was hard on the Golf Course. Recognizing that and looking at the
numbers this is a consensus of a breakdown we had come to through the committee. The
County anticipated that some of the meter readings in later August and September may
have been a little higher than they needed to be because they had starved the grass at the
beginning of the year, so they were trying to catch back up. The anticipation the way this
is set up is to let them use water at the beginning of the year to get the grass healthy so it
can handle it being a little dryer during the summer months. The billing rate is a GID
rate, and I hear people say we have to charge everyone the same. The way to look at this
is it is the GID rate we charge other government entities, and this is a government entity
of White Pine County; there are valid reasons why this is potentially acceptable. The
Agreement shows the breakdown. With the status of RW-7P right now and if it is a very
dry summer and we have trouble maintaining our water depths in our water tanks, we
want to be able to curtail water as needed. Between our negotiations it would be best if
the two entities could coordinate without having to come back to the Council Meeting or
Utility Board Meeting to request to turn these tanks down. When we do it, we want to do
it in real time and make it efficient.

Member Rivero moved to recommend approval of the following terms through October
31, 2023 for provision of water services to the White Pine County Golf Course, to
include, modify or exclude the following: 1. Water usage period begins April 1% through
October 31%; 2. Ruth rate applied per monthly allotment amounts outline in Monthly
Allotment chart for an annual total of 62 million gallons, with monthly allotments not
carrying over; 3. Water used over monthly allotment billed at current City of Ely water
rates; City Engineer will monitor City’s water tank levels and notify White Pine County
Public Works Director if Golf Course watering needs to be temporarily reduced; and two
year agreement contingent on White Pine County’s commencement of drilling irrigation
well at the Golf Course. Member Marquez seconded the motion. The motion carried
unanimously.
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Anticipated water use will begin April 1* and end October 31%(7 months).
County would pay the Ruth Water rate for a total allotment amount of 62 million gallons.
Monthly billing would be based on water usage from the meter readings. Any water uses over
the monthly allotment will be billed at the current City of Ely water rates.

¢  If the monthly allotment is not used, it does not carry over.

e The 62-million-galion allotment was determined from last year's meter readings and taking into
account the reduced water usage in the months of Apnil and May.

e This is an interim agreement with the main objective to get the Golf Course on its own well and
remove the high demand from the City of Ely system.

e With the current status of RW-7P well not inoperable. The City has the right to reduce and/or
turn off the golf course irrigation water as required to maintain fire protection for the community,

o In the event that the City Wells are unable to maintain a minimum level of 25 feet within the
courthouse tanks, the curtailment of the golf course irrigation will begin.

* Intheeventthe City’s main 17® and M Well or the Golf Course Municipal Well are not operational,
curtailment of the golf course irrigation will begin, regardless of the water elevation In the

courthouse tanks.
¢ The curtailment will be coordinated between the City Engineer and the White Pine County Public
Works Director.
o This agreement is meant to provide the County one (1) year to get the Golf Course on its own
well.
Monthly Allotment
Month Volume (Gallons)
April 6,000,000
May 8,000,000
June 12,000,000
July 12,000,000
August 12,000,000
September 10,000,000
October 2,000,000

3. Board Members — City Clerk Lee— Discussion/For Possible Action — Recommendation to
remove past due utility fee penalties up to the amount of $264.45 from 41 Sixth Street,
McGill, Nevada at the request of property owner, Robert McShane.

City Clerk Lee stated Mr. McShane paid the past due landfill fees on the 8" of February
and he is requesting a waiver of the remaining penalties.

Vice Chairman Derbidge stated this is in line with what we have been doing.

Member Marquez moved to recommend the removal of past due utility fee penalties up to
the amount of $264.45 from 41 Sixth Street, McGill, Nevada at the request of property
owner, Robert McShane. Member Rivero seconded the motion. The motion carried
unanimously.
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4. Council Members — City Clerk Lee — Discussion/For Possible Action — Recommendation
of Approval of Water and Sewer Assistance Program Vendor Agreement between the
State of Nevada Department of Health and Human Services Division of Welfare and
supportive Services (DWSS), and Energy Assistance Program-Water Assistance and
Sewer Program (EAP-WSAP).

City Clerk Lee stated this is based on a grant the State received, so it may not be long-
term. It is set up similarly to what our County Social Services is and has been reviewed
by the City Attorney. He requested the verbiage regarding their commitment for
payments be binding and the State did incorporate those changes for us.

Member Marquez asked does the money come directly to the City of Ely.
City Clerk Lee stated yes, just like the County.
Vice President Derbidge asked is this just for one year?

City Clerk Lee stated to be frank, I believe it is until the funds run out or the grant gets
renewed, was my understanding from their representative.

Member Marquez stated we have a similar program at Mount Wheeler Power, and it has
been very helpful.

City Clerk Lee stated in my position I do see a need.

Member Rivero moved to recommend approval of the Water and Sewer Assistance
Program Vendor Agreement between the State of Nevada Department of Health and
human Services Division of Welfare and supportive Services (DWSS), and Energy
Assistance Program-Water Assistance and Sewer Program (EAP-WSAP). Member
Marquez seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

4. CITY DEPARTMENT REPORTS

» CITY ENGINEER
City Engineer Almberg stated one of the things I forgot to say earlier during the
discussion regarding RW-7P was he sent another sensor they want to put down in that
hole with that motor. It senses more things and will provide more protection from
burning up such as monitoring the temperature. What I told him is we would submit
that along with anything that went to the State and let the State make that
determination if it is ok for that to be down in the hole of the potable water well. I
think the desire to put some additional monitoring, so we don’t just keep running it
until it breaks, is a good thing. It looks like our earmark for sewer funding is going to
be coming through here shortly; it passed the House and I believe the Senate is
supposed to vote on it by this weekend. This time next week we will have a better
idea if it does happen. The funding is to replace some of our sewer mains in the
Central Ely area. On the 29" of March we have our presentation for CDBG which is
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also a request for some of these mains down in Central Ely. It is a very old section of
our sewer system, and it probably handles about seventy percent of the town. We are
also working-with the PORTER Group, who is the City’s lobbyist to obtain some of
these earmarks. If we do get funding for the 2nd phase of the sewer project and
Aultman Street, we will have ninety percent of the main sewer completed. We are
spending a lot of time with the PORTER Group getting all the paperwork together.
The Murry Street Project, which is a CDBG funded project for this year, is pending
CDBG review to make sure it meets all requirements; we have all the plans and bid
package completed and it should go under construction hopefully in the next month
and a half to two months.

Vice Chairman Derbidge stated if we have a pump and motor in the well and then a
spare, do they ever run the spare one or two thousand hours and then pull it out to see
if it is running efficiently?

City Engineer Almberg stated that is a good thing you brought up. Our Golf Course
motor from that well is being refurbished right now. They picked it up last week and
we heard back from them yesterday. They have it torn apart and tested, and we
should get the report back later this morning on what they found and a cost estimate
to fix anything they discovered and get it back to us. They estimate it will be back to
us in the next several weeks.

Vice Chairman Derbidge stated that is not my question. My question is if we put a
new motor and pump down RW-7P and have a spare motor and pump, after so many
months or hours, do they pull them?

City Engineer Almberg stated the cost is prohibitive because it is such a big, deep
well and takes big equipment to come in and do that. Every time they come and pull
this thing out of the ground is pretty substantial.

City Clerk Lee stated not to interject, but I thought you were asking about the spare
pump and motor that are in storage somewhere as far as checking those periodically.

Vice Chairman Derbidge stated if it is a brand new one sitting there it shouldn’t have
any trouble.

City Clerk Lee stated in the case of what happened here it was not brand new,
correct?

City Engineer Almberg stated they were brand new, so I am not sure what happened
there.
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Vice Chairman Derbidge stated I just thought it might be like the engines out at the
Mine, after so many hours they switch them because they don’t want them to
completely disintegrate.

Councilman Carson stated it is sporadic on how long they run, it seems like.

City Engineer Almberg stated I think that is why they want to get this other sensor
down in the hole so they can see exactly what is going on and have another form of
protection on those motors. I think through some of our discussions we have been
having, one of the things that had come out of it is exactly what Kurt was asking
today: what is the status and how are these things stored. If they are going to buy us a
spare pump and motor to go down in there, we should probably store that in our pump
house. We have the room and then there is no question of where it goes or where it
is, so when it breaks down there is no going to find something that has been sitting on
the shelf for two years.

Member Marquez asked do the seals get dried out if they are stored too long?

City Engineer Almberg stated they should go and spin the bearings and keep them
active, so they don’t sit for five years and never move.

5. PUBLIC COMMENT
George Chachas stated I am disappointed Mr. Chairman that you took off public comment on all
items like has been done in the past.

Vice Chairman Derbidge stated you can have a choice on public comment to have it in the front,
back, or in between and I chose to do it this way. Chairman O’Flaherty will be back next
meeting.

George Chachas stated in previous meetings I have reported RVs, possibly squatters, are setting
up throughout the City. I have asked if you have billed any of them and I have yet to receive an
answer. | have noted more than one time an RV across from Councilman Alworth as well as Mr.
Carson. Again, we either have rules that pertain to everybody or nobody. I am still not getting
permits to rent my property. You are selectively enforcing the law and I am going to blame all
of you for selective enforcement. It’s got to stop. What the hell do you sit on this Board for? I
want equal protection. I have evicted at least four people off of my properties and yet you look
the other way for others throughout the City. Are you billing them, because if you are not let me
tell you, you have got a problem because I am going to file a complaint against you. You took
an oath to enforce the law and you are not doing it. I have asked in the past and am asking again
if the City ever collected for sewer, water, and landfill services from the Historical Railroad
when they owned the White Pine Trailer Park? I want to know if it was tens of thousands of
dollars like the Golf Course owes or has paid. We don’t know do we. I want to know if the City
has addressed collection of utilities from the Garnet Mercantile outstanding for the old bank
building which is now known as the Art Bank. You are going after individuals for no reason at
all, your attorneys in the past were lazy, and that’s why you have those high fees and penalties.
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You haven’t corrected the property that I own at 490. I paid in full and paid the penalties in full
that you have waived for everybody else and yet you still have me owing $1,600.00. You
haven’t given me proper credit for properties that I have overpaid, and you have staff that is not
doing their job and you need to correct that. I have asked in the past if you folks have notified
Mt. Wheeler Power that they have to move some of their power poles in regards to the Murry
Street Project? They are inhibiting ADA access. New project, federal regulations...you can’t do
that.

6. ADJOURNMENT: THE MEETING MAY BE ADJOURNED BY APPROPRIATE
MOTION OF THE MUNICIPAL UTILITY BOARD

Vice Chairman Derbidge adjourned the regular meeting of the Municipal Utilities Board at 8:45

ity

Vice Chairman

Attest

e e
J

15
The City of Ely is an equal opportunity provider and employer.






